
 

 

  Nuffield Parish Council 
  

The minutes of a meeting of Nuffield Parish Council held on 5th March 2020.  
 
1. Present 
Mrs G. Austin 

Mr. David Edwards 

Mr. D. Passmore 

Mrs C. Dunk (Clerk) 

 

Also, Cllr. M. Gray 

 

2. Apologies 

Mr. D. Wood, Mr. Dennis Edwards, Mrs M. Anderson, Cllr. J. Robb, and Cllr. L 

Hillier, 

 

3. Confirmation of the minutes of 16th January 2020 

These minutes were agreed and signed by the Chair. 

 

4. Matters arising from those minutes 

a. Speed Limit Review and Speed Monitoring 

Cllr. Gray emailed Lee Turner OCC to ask for this speed monitoring. 

 

b. Repainting of white lines down Gangsdown Hill 

Clerk had report on Fix My Street and this would be subject to funding being 

available I the next financial year. 

 

c. Defibrillator 

The golf club had kindly agreed to re-site their defibrillator to an outside cabinet for 

joint village us. The parish council would pay for the cabinet which the golf club 

would order, with the invoice to the clerk. £500 grant agreed for the purchase of 

defibrillator at Oakley Court. 

 

d. HGV vehicles turning down cul de sac Churchfield 

Cllr. Gray would ask Mandy Bell OCC for help. 

 

5. Huntercombe Golf Club 

No meeting had taken place.  

 

6. Holy Trinity Nuffield 

The application for the faculty had now gone into the church for the conversion to 

joint use, and it was believed that this would be partly approved. An asbestos survey 

was now required. No one had come forward to act as Treasurer. The Archdeacon had 

approved the removal of the trees which had now been carried out. Chair to email 

villagers to take the logs if they wanted. 

 

FONC had funds of approximately £900 which would be spent on the lowering of a 

grave. 

 



 

 

 

7. Correspondence 

1. OCC – Fix My street Volunteer as Pothole Monitor – D. Edwards to ask villager 

and place on website. 

2. Sarah O’Shea- Copy of email to John Howell MP regarding clearance and loss of 

habitat in the field next to Timbers Cottage – Mr Passmore reported that this field had 

always been arable and had become overgrown as had not been used for the past 15 

years. 

 

8. Finance 

a. Cheques for payment 

29.1.20 

0721 Gaskin Christie Architects 

Contribution to fee for plans for joint use of church for worship and community use 

£500.00 

 

0722 SODC 

Dog Bin Emptying 

£55.24 

 

5.3.20 

0723 Elite Lawns and Gardens 

Fencing Fred’s Field 

£980.00 

 

0724 Hanson 

Tree Surgery 

£800.00 

 

0725 Cardiac Science Holdings 

Defibrillator Case  

£525.00 

 

0726 Homestart 

Donation 

£50.00 

 

b. CIL payments 

Agreed that they continue to be paid to parish council and not held by SODC 

 

c. Internal Controls of Parish Council 

This document was approved by the parish council and signed by the Chair. 

 

d. Register of Risks 

This document was approved by the parish council and signed by the Chair. 

 

e. Financial Regulations 

This document was approved by the parish council and signed by the Chair. 

 

 



 

 

9. Playground 

Report book was signed. 

 

The golf club had agreed to continue cutting the playground and Fred’s Field this 

year. 

 

10. Planning 

The following application had been received since the last meeting: 

P20/S0219/AG Hayden Farm Hayden’s Lane  

Grain store. 

To be considered by Parish Council 

 

P20/S0394/FUL Huntercombe Golf Club Nuffield Hill  

Removal of Condition 4 (Occupancy) of application P73/H0224 to allow occupation 

by persons not employed or last employed at Huntercombe Golf Club. Erection of two 

staff bungalows. Alteration to access. 

Mr Passmore to liaise with Planning Officer 

 

The following decision have been received: 

P19/S4672/HH Chalk House Timbers Lane Between Nuffield Hill And English Lane  

Proposed ground floor rear and side extensions, external open pool and detached pool 

building, new hardstanding and new porch 

Planning Permission 

 

11. Footpaths 

Report from Chiltern Society had been forwarded to all councillors. 

 

12. Chairman’s Business 

a. Dumped tyres Timbers Lane by Noticeboard 

SODC had been notified and they had now been collected 

 

b. Litter Pick 

This had been rescheduled for 14th March. Mr Bonner had agreed to wash the wash 

the village signs. 

 

c. Noticeboard Timbers Lane 

Mr Edwards would look to see if it needed refurbishing. 

 

13. Next Meeting   
Thursday 5th March 2020 at 8pm at Huntercombe Nursing Home 

 

 
 

   
 

 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P20/S0219/AG
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P20/S0394/FUL
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P19/S4672/HH

